P (918) 540-2535 F (918) 540-2538



CHIEF Craig Harper

SECOND CHIEF Rosanna Dobbs

November 13, 2023

The Peoria Tribe is aware of citizens' concerns about the recent actions of the State of Oklahoma related to tribal motor vehicle tags. We continue to monitor the situation as well as consult with our legal team to seek further clarification on the facts. At the forefront, our focus is serving our citizens and continuing to issue legal motor vehicle tags based on the well-settled law and the landmark United States Supreme Court decision in *Oklahoma Tax Commission v. Sac & Fox Nation*.

We will keep you informed with any updated information. Currently, in conjunction with the above, your leadership is meeting with other Tribal Nations and their Leadership because we believe there is strength in aligning with all our Tribal neighboring governments. If any member of the Peoria Tribe receives a ticket or encounters any other problems regarding your tribal motor vehicle tag, we would appreciate it if you contacted the Executive office.

Respectfully,

Chief Craig Harper